
SELLINDGE  VILLAGE  NEWS   

NOVEMBER  2014          Edition 607 

 

SELLINDGE SCHOOL CHRISTMAS FAYRE 
 

Sellindge School will be holding their Christmas Fayre on Saturday 29
th
 of November 

between 1pm and 3pm at the school. 

We will have a special visit from Father Christmas.  You can have tea and cake in the 

"Tinsel Café", try and win lots of prizes on many different stalls from the Tombola to 

pin the nose on Rudolph.  You can also make sure you have enough food to leave out 

of for the reindeers at our new "Reindeer Food Bar".  We will also have numerous 

stalls to stock up on Christmas goodies.  We have lots to do and it all makes for a 

wonderful festive afternoon.   

All the funds we raise on the day go directly to the school and the children. 

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR – BACK TO USUAL 
 

Saturday November 1
st
 from 9am to 1pm.  Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table.   

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.  Next Table Top Fair Saturday December 6
th
. 

 

MERSHAM VILLAGE CHOIR 
 

Mersham Village Choir, ‘The Oo De La’s’ will be doing an Autumn Concert in the Village Hall on Saturday 

November 15
th
 at 7pm.  Tickets are £5 on the door or from Tracey 01233 820 298, there will be refreshments and a 

raffle with all proceeds going to Kent Ambulance. 

 

CHRISTMAS FAIR 
 

Saturday 29th November, St Mary's Church, Christmas Fair, at Sellindge Village Hall, 10am to 

2pm. Raffle, tombola, cakes, lunches and lots more.  

Any help on the day would be appreciated or if you would like a stall phone 812 205 or 812 297 

 

FIREWORKS NIGHT 
 

Fireworks night is fast approaching.  There are numerous horses, sheep, cattle and domestic pets around the village all 

of which could become distressed from exploding fireworks.  If you are going to let off fireworks in a field 

or garden adjacent to where horses or sheep are kept, please let their owners know so they can at least 

put their animals out of harm’s way.  The same if your neighbour has a cat or dog, so they can make 

sure that they are safe indoors.   

Have a good time and take care with fireworks.  

 
BONFIRE NIGHT WITH FIREWORKS 

 

Bonfire Night with Fireworks at 

The Sellindge Sports & Social Club – 

Saturday November 8
th

 

To raise money for a new Children's play area. 

Tickets on the night - £4.00 adults and £2.00 children. 

Children under 3 go free. 

         Gates open at 6 pm, fireworks after 8 pm. 

There will also be some Fun Fair rides 

    There will be food, stalls, entertainment and a licensed bar available. 

If you are interested in holding a stall please contact George Oakley on 01303 812 955. 

We are looking for helpers on the night, if you would like to volunteer and get involved please contact George Oakley 
 

 

 
If you want your Christmas Turkey to be locally bred, reared in open barns, and fed with cereal based, 

natural ingredients, without the use of additives or growth promoters, then order from people with over 50 

year’s experience………… R Price and Sons, Sellindge  01303 813 172 
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SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk    @ParishSellindge 
 

Your Parish Council met on 14
th
 October.  It was quite a busy meeting, with lots of updates on various items. 

Susan Carey gave an update on the current situation with regards to KCC finance, but I am sure she will be putting in 

a report of her own. 

Shepway District Council has notified the Parish Council of planning applications they have made decisions on; these 

are Crestview, A certificate for lawfulness as using the garage for living accommodation was considered lawful. 

Meadow Bank – to erect a two storey dwelling this was withdrawn,  

11 The Cedars has been given permission to carry out some tree works. 

The airport café retrospective application for extra HGV parking was discussed, with the report with further comments 

to the District Council being placed on the PC website.  Your Council is concerned that no detailed plans for drainage 

are in place, nor how to deal with an emergency of any kind should it occur.  It has also been noted that even if the 

extra 9 places are allowed the number that regularly park there are over and above that number already.  

Further comments have been made on the Taylor Wimpey Development and these will also be placed on the website. 

The Clerk gave an update on the current position of the Neighbourhood Plan.  The PC are now waiting to hear from 

Mr Boot who has been leading the project, he is now developing the questionnaire that will be sent out to everyone.   

It is anticipated that an information sheet will be sent out shortly to all homes with much more detail. 

If you have the internet please ensure you log on to the KCC website and down load the consultation document on 

COMMUNITY WARDENS and the way in which the County Council are looking at reducing the number of 

wardens from 79 to 40.  Council Members feel that Sue Covus does a very good job and we don’t want to lose her. 

One of the suggestions that have been put forward by KCC is that adjoining Parishes could work together and pay to 

keep the Warden in their villages.  This needs much more investigation and would put up the precept for the coming 

year.  If you have any thoughts on this, as Clerk, I would ask that you contact the PC office or one of the Councillors 

with any comments.  If you do not have the internet or would like to have a paper copy of the questionnaire you can 

obtain one from the PC Office or contact any Councillor. 

A Public Access Defibrillator (or PAD) was debated and it was agreed that the purchase of at least one should be 

purchased.  Money would need to be raised to help towards the purchase, and the cost of installation.  The amount 

would be about £1,000 each.  During this debate S Carey offered the PC the opportunity to have a second hand one 

from a company she knows who are disposing of some,  however the cost of installation still needs to be raised. 

Your Council would like to thank all of those who come in for their dog poo bags, but request that  

a) They are not hung on the branches of the trees and hedgerows there are enough bins around the village and  

b) Please do not use plastic carrier bags they are not designed for disposing of this type of matter and cause odours 

making it unpleasant for people walking past the bins. 

The next PC meeting will be on November 11
th
, in the Durling Hall at 7.30pm. 

 

DOG POOP BAGS – PLEASE DO NOT USE CARRIER BAGS 
 

Dog walkers don’t forget you can pick up Dog Poop Bags FREE OF CHARGE from the Parish Council Office, they 

come in packs of 50.  Once used, and tied they can be disposed of in any COUNCIL OWNED LITTER BIN. 
 

FLOOD WARDEN 
 

Parish Councillor Colin Minister is now the official Flood Warden for Sellindge. 

He can only attend floods if the Environment Agency or Kent Fire and Rescue have alerted 

him on the matter.  He is not allowed to deal with matters concerning groundwater, rain water 

or water runoff, of fields.  

 

E SEDGWICK & SARAH GODFREY CHARITIES – Reg Charity number 207078 
 

One of the Trust Cottages in the Village will shortly be available to rent. 

If you would like to be considered for the tenancy and you have strong connections to Sellindge, please write in the 

first instance –  
‘For the attention of DGF, Hallett & Co. Solicitors, 11 Bank Street, Ashford, TN23 1DA’ by no later than November 30

th
. 

A short list of applicants will be compiled and interviews will take place in the Village. 
 

WEATHER FACTS FOR SEPTEMBER 2014 
 

Minimum temp. 3.25°C Thur.25th.   Mean night temp. 11.19°C 
 

Maximum temp. 26.25°C Fri.19th..   Mean day temp. 21.16°C 
 

September weather was a marked improvement on that of August.  After a shower on Monday 1
st
 there was no further 

rain until the 18
th 

and then only on four other days in the month.  The total rainfall was 10.795mm (0.425in), 24.28% 

of the September average and the lowest recorded since 1997.  Sunshine hours were the best since 2007 and in spite of 

East or North East winds at times, temperatures were up both night and day. 
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SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  

Reg Charity - 302833 

COMMITTEE ROOM 
 

The Trustees of Sellindge Village Hall are 

pleased to announce the completion of the 

restoration work part funded by a Grant of 

£4,500 from Shepway District Council 

Community Chest for the restoration work done 

to the Committee 

Room, which has 

completed the 

disability access to 

the Village Hall. 
 

 

COLINS  

ICE BUCKET 

CHALLENDGE 
 

It was a really nice sunny day on Tuesday September 2
nd

, when Parish Councillor Colin 

Minister did the Ice Bucket Challenge in aid of MacMillan Nurses.  Total of £80 raised.  
 

SDC CLLR MRS JENNY HOLLINGSBEE  812 066 / Mob 07887 918 458 / jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov  

The Sellindge Surgery PPG Health Promotion Evening to raise awareness of Osteoarthritis was very successful.  A 

full reception area listened with interest to the Consultant, Mr Bull talk about the different types of Arthritis and how 

to recognize some of the systems.  As for many conditions, he was keen to stress the importance of a healthy lifestyle. 

The PPG hope to put on further events – if there is a subject you would like included please tell the Surgery. 

Sellindge Primary Harvest Festival – yet again all the children performed magnificently and entertained an 
appreciative audience.  The harvest gifts were sent to the Rainbow Centre in Folkestone.  Congratulations to all involved. 
With East Kent Housing Officers, I did a tour of Estates in Sellindge and Lyminge – a number of issues were raised 

that are being dealt with.   

At the Shepway Community Safety Partnership I was introduced to the new District Commander, Ken Elmes.  

Ken comes to Shepway with a wealth of experience and is looking forward to working with Partner Agencies in the 

District www.kent.police.uk    

To launch the Shepway Green Champion Scheme run by www.kmcharityteam.co.uk  I chaired a meeting of 5 primary 

School Councils in the Council Chamber.  The children grilled a panel of experts on issues including traffic jams and 

air quality in the area.  Green Champions, which is part of the KM Walk to School initiative, puts youngsters in the 
driving seat to promote green travel.  Groups of pupils that come up with the best ideas can earn limited edition T-shirts. 
Finally, I have been appointed to the Citizens Advice Board as SDC’s representative.  I am told that in the last year 

they have advised and assisted 2800 clients and dealt with 6500+ enquiries.  They are based at Folkestone Library 2 

Grace Hill Folkestone CT20 1HD Tel 01303 249 310. 
 

SUE COVUS, KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN          sue.covus@kent.gov.uk      07773 397 14 
 

Not too much to report this month, just the normal advise, be on your guard against telephone scams, never give out 

your bank details over the phone legitimate companies will never ask for your details. 

Halloween and November the 5
th
 are both very near now.  Have a great time but keep safe and make sure your pets are 

indoors and safe.  If you or your family members are going out trick or treating please respect peoples wishes do not 

knock if sign or poster advises not to, stick to an appropriate time, not too late. 

Speed Watch is going very well in both areas of Lympne and Sellindge and as usual if you have seen it in operation 

and think you would also like to volunteer please contact me on the email or number above. 

Finally you may be aware that due to financial restraints on budgets within KCC the Kent Community Warden 

Service is under review with major cuts planned, if you would like to read about what is planned or would like to 

comment on the proposed plans please go to this website www.kent.gov.uk/communitywardenconsultation    

or call me and I will deliver a consultation document to your address, if you have already got the document and would 

like to return it you can do so by post or I can collect it by 9
th
 November 2014. 

 

VILLAGE HALL Reg Charity – 302833 (MICROWAVE) 
 

The Trustees of the Village Hall would like to thank the Microwave Shop for the repair that they did to the Village 

Hall Microwave, completely free of charge.  Thank You. 
 

ANGEL CENTRE – The Angel Centre will be at the Durling Hall on Wednesday December 3
rd

 with an Evening of 

Clairvoyance from 7.30pm until 9.30pm.  For Information 01303 278 402     4 
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FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Member for Elham Valley, KCC – 01303 670 561 
 

On 14 October I attended Sellindge Parish Council Meeting and answered questions about Kent County Council’s 

budget proposals for 2015/16.  There’s currently a public consultation on these and you have until 28 November to let 

us have your views.  The consultation is online at www.kent.gov.uk/budget or you can contact me if you don’t have 

access to the internet.  As well as details of the budget you will find a question about whether you are prepared to 

support an increase in council tax of just under 2% to help bridge the budget gap (it’s a 20% rise if you don’t want any 

savings).  There is also a questionnaire which asks you to consider what £1,000 buys in terms of public services and 

asks you to choose from a list of what is most important to you and what is least important.  The options keep 

changing so your preferences can be ranked.  These responses will help us decide where we make our savings. 

Another consultation underway is on our Community Warden scheme which was introduced in 2002 to help fill the 

gap left by the Police in rural areas.  KCC can no longer afford to fund this and the proposal is to reduce numbers and 

change the way the Community Wardens are deployed.  Communities are also being asked if they wish to fund their 

own dedicated warden through their parish precept www.kent.gov.uk/communitywardenconsultation  

People often ask why when the economy both nationally and in Kent is doing so much better we still need to make 

savings at KCC.  KCC has already made savings of £269m over the last three years and next year we must make a 

further £93m which is around 10% of our budget (once the protected education spending is passed to the schools).  

Savings still need to be made as the nation is continuing to spend more on public services than it receives in taxes.  

This gap is the deficit and whilst the deficit has been halved since 2010 until it is eliminated we as a nation are still 

adding to our enormous national debt.  At the end of August 2014 the national debt was £1,432billion.  Whoever is in 
Government from next May will face this problem which is why we expect at least three more years of reducing funds. 

If this all sounds horribly gloomy I want to stress that KCC will still be doing its core work but increasingly we will 

have to target our spending where it will do the most good.  So do please respond to the budget consultation and let us 

know where you want the money spent. 
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 
 

WINTER OPENING - The Pop – In is open on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon and Tuesdays 8am 

to 3.00pm, except the Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week it will be 4.00pm.   

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age Uk and other organisations 

Remember, must be the only place where you can get a hot drink for 50p and a good chat. 

Tuesday 11
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

Tuesday 25
th
 – Suzie is in from 10.30am offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

No confirmed date for the Chiropist, so Pop – in the Pop – in for updates.  

**NEW** - Every Tuesday A lovely selection of Handmade Cards which can be made to order, from £3   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 
Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week.  To have your 

advert put in see Michael in the Pop – In. 
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS' ASSOCIATION 
 

The AGM meeting started with a beautiful bouquet presented to Betty Warman – Tee for the great many years as 

Show Secretary of which she was unfortunately stepping down from. 

There was a short report from the Chairman and the Secretary and everyone had a copy of the Annual Accounts. 

As there was no nominations for a new Committee, the original were asked to carry on, which they agreed and were 

thanked by the Chairman, and members thanked the Chairman for all his work as Chairman and carrying on for 

another comic year. 

There was a leaflet for a holiday next year in York and Harrowgate Flower Show, all members were very keen. 

The members all sand Happy Birthday to John Tee, then enjoyed 2 birthday cakes with their cheese and wine.  The 

evening closed at 9.30pm 

The next meeting is on Wednesday November 19
th
 at 7.30pm in the Durling Hall where Jane Getliffe will give a talk 

on – The care, design and management of Shepway Gardens 
 

GET  TOGETHER CLUB 
 

Our meeting on Wednesday 12
th
 November members this month will be at the Durling Hall by 1.50pm ready for our 

late lunch of Fish and Chips’ 

Our Club is the longest running club in Sellindge.  We go back to the 1950’s held on every second Wednesday of each 

month, 2pm to 4pm in the Durling Hall.  This started to encourage older people to come out for an afternoon once a 

month.  We have speakers, outings, a summer tea party, a Christmas tea party, go to the pub for a Christmas Dinner a 

late lunch of fish and chips, a social afternoon for a chat and a cup of tea.  We finish our afternoon with a few games 

of Bingo.  Anyone interested please phone 01303 813 454 for further information 
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ONE HOLY CROSS 

I had a dream of peace last night 

Of a green and lovely land 

Where everyone was free to live 

Then I dreamed the name Ireland 
 

Peace now you lovely people 

Fear not he says to you 

Believe some are destroying 

But they are a mega few 
 

I dreamed every soul was equal 

That each life was worth as much 

Each smile sincere, each hand a friend 

The ‘Blast’ of a peaceful us 
 

I dreamed that no one else was killed 

In this fight that has no end 

There be no gain for ‘Irish blood’ 

Till your ‘acts’ help find this blend 
 

Peace now you lovely people  
Fear not he says to you 

Believe some are destroying 

But they are a mega few 
 

Then I dreamed ‘we all’ said sorry 

It’s a word we haven’t heard 

Cry with relief and not with pain 

At last mass conscious stirred 
 

I dreamed it was a strong Ireland 

‘Just law’ with a ‘ gunless’ start 

A justice which we all can share 

In an open ‘ emerald heart’ 
 

I woke and know that dream came 

true 

Peace is at hand ‘reach’, ‘feel’ 

O’ Ireland on that wondrous morn 

The worlds kisses you will feel 
 

Copyrights and re – writes 

1961 – 1972 – 1984 – 1992 – 2002 – 

2012   

M E Doel 

 

 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 
 

The Ladies of the Sellindge Womens Wednesday Luncheon Club will be having their November Luncheon at  

The Walnut Tree at Aldington, on Wednesday 19
th
 November meeting at 12 noon for 12.30 pm.  Will members 

please let June Wales know (on 01303 814 676) by Wednesday 12
th
 November if they are joining the group. 

The venue for December is The Black Horse, Monks Horton on Dec 3
rd

  

will members let June Wales know by Wednesday  November 26
th
. 

 

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER 
 

Short days and long dark nights, winter is here.  The gardens and the 

countryside are ready for a long earned rest until spring time comes next 

year.  And you and I ?  Life will continue as usual with all the many 

daily problems that we have to face.  I know one thing that is true, and 

that is with the Lord Jesus Christ in your life there is warmth and 

Sunshine every day of the year, someone to share your problems with 

and get an inner peace.   

If you need someone to talk to phone 01303 812 484. 
 

St MARY’s CHURCH SELLINDGE 
 

Members of St Mary’s Church are very grateful to all who contributed 

to the displays over the Harvest Festival weekend, and who supported 

the Ploughmans Lunches and the Celebration Service. 
 

SERVICES AT St MARY's SELLINDGE FOR SEPTEMBER 
 

Sunday 9
th
  November  10.30am REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 

Sunday 16
th
     8.00am Holy Communion  

   11.00am Baptism  

Sunday 23
rd

   11.00am Holy Communion 
 

JAM – Something new for Sunday afternoons – JAM, Jesus and Me – 

JAM is a new group for children up to the age of 11 years old and their 

parents to hear and participate in Bible stories.  We will meet on the 

second Sunday of each month alternately between Mersham and 

Sellindge.  Following the success of last month's meeting we will be 

meeting this month at Sellindge Church from 3 pm. -4.15 p.m. on 

Sunday 9th November. Story time, crafts refreshments etc.  

For any further information please contact  

Ian or Margaret Campbell on 01233 501039 
 

SELLINDGE CHURCHES - From, The Rectory, Smeeth. 
 

Dear Friends 

Throughout this year we have been remembering the start of the First 

World War 100 years ago.  A lot has happened over the past century and 

life has changed dramatically over that time, especially in the field of 

communication.  We are used to being  able to know instantly what is 

happening not only to our friends next door, but also to people the other 

side of the world.  Much of what has changed has been for the better, but 

there are always things that could be improved.  Improvements in 

technology have meant that we are all more aware of what is happening 

in our world and we cannot ignore the images that remind us that there 

continues to be poverty, injustice and conflict.  

As we look back, however, we also need to look forward and try to imagine what people might be reflecting on in 

another hundred years’ time.  It may be difficult to think how technology might have developed, but we can only hope 

that poverty, injustice and conflict do not feature quite so prominently. 

As the world has changed over the past 100 years, so of course has the Church and we can again wonder what it might 

be like in 2114.  However much the world and the Church may change, the roots of the Christian faith remain the 

same – that in Christ God shares in our world in all its hopes and all its fears.  

For all that has been, all that is and all that shall be, we need to continue to remember and be thankful. 

We send our best wishes to Caine Parrott and Jennifer Warne who were married in St Mary’s Church on 4 October. 
 

Please let us know if we can help you in any way.  

Richard Le Rossignol (Priest in Charge)   01303 812 697        Associate Priest :  Rev Ian Campbell   01233  501 039 

7 



HANDY MAN and ODD JOBS CARRIED OUT 
 

Anything considered - Small jobs no problem 
 

Gardening / Cleaning / Decorating Telephone Steve on  
 

01303 814175 
 

Mobile 07828 969952 
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE NOVEMBER 2014 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk   @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com   
 

The Parish Councillors 

Elected May 2011 – Stanley Bull ( Chairman ) of Swan Lane, Nigel Fursdon of Meadow Grove,  

Colin Minister of Greenfields, Ms Sarah – Jane Sandy of Moorstock,  Alan Keeves  of Lourdes Manor Close 

Elected June 2013 – Mrs Pat Vago of Stone Hill,   Chris Mason of Swan Lane,   Carlton Chislett of Barrow Hill 

Co – Opted November 2013 – Miss M Varrier – Smith of Greenfields 

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk     

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com    
 

POLICE  PCSO Samantha Hunt mob – 07980 236 331   Emergency 999 – non emergency 101 
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

POLICE CONTACT –  MONDAYS  NOVEMBER 10
th

 and 24
th

   from 5.00pm to 6.00pm 

In the Village Hall car park, come and meet the local Police, you can discuss your concerns or just get advice. 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  Sue Covus – 07773 397 141 – sue.covus@kent.gov.uk       
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk     Out of hours phone 111 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Patient Participation Group – Vera Orsbourne – 812 237 

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk     
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website   www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *NOVEMBER* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Mondays – 10.20am to 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55am – 11.25am  Greenfields lay – by. 

Wednesday’s 12
th

 and 25
th

 – 12 10am  – 12.30pm  Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction,  

12.35pm  –  12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill and  2.50pm – 3.10pm   Lay by at the St Mary’s Church 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge   

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone   
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk     

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk     

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk     emergency 0845 888 5 888 Mon – Fri 8am – 6pm   Sat 8am – 1pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk     emergency 0845 278 0845    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL    Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 01303 813 250 any day except 

Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing as soon as possible. 

We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com     
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk     Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE DECEMBER 2014 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com by 2200 hours (10pm) on THURSDAY 20
th

 NOVEMBER 2014  with a ‘contact’ name, 

address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07788 313 414 and I will collect                                           9  
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE NOVEMBER 2014  Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                 

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                 

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com           

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)        

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)          
BOKWA - - 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse Swan lane. - -    

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
 

TUESDAY SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01304 828 731 

LEGS, BUMS & TUMS - - 6.00pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse - - 07843 099 912  

YOUTH CLUB – 6.30pm   Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.    

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 2.00pm – 4.00pm Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593   

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

STREET DANCE – 4.45pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, info@dancevisions.co.uk  (term t)   

ZUMBA – 6.00pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 07921 661 548  

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

TAI CHI FOR YOU - - 8.00pm – 9.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  -  
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437        

FRIDAY  ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 9.30am – 11.30am Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593  

  CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
   
 

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 10
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 11
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 840 214 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 11
th

 at 7.30pm   Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01233 720 392 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 12
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454   

RELAXATION & WELLBEING CLINIC – Thursday 13
th

  – 10.00am – 12 Noon  -  Village Hall (Durling) -  0794 1072 489 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  19
th

               7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 813 288 or  01843 597 710 

SELLINDGE SEQUENCE DANCING on Saturday 22
nd

              at 8.00pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 24
th

          2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616  

WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB on Wednesday 26
th

                     12 Noon – 814 676 – Various venues 
 

SATURDAY 1
st
 – TABLE TOP FAIR – VILLAGE HALL – 9am – 1pm 

SATURDAY 15
th

 – MESHAM VILLAGE CHOIR – VILLAGE HALL – 7pm 

 SATURDAY 29
th

 – St MARY’S CHURCH – CHRISTMAS FAIR –   

VILLAGE HALL – 10am - 2pm  

SATURDAY 29
th

 – SELLINDGE SCHOOL – CHRISTMAS FAYRE – 

SELLINDGE SCHOOL – 1pm – 3pm 
============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

SATURDAY 8
th

 NOVEMBER 

VILLAGE BONFIRE WITH FIREWORKS 

GATES OPEN 6pm                            FIREWORKS AT 8pm 
 
 

Opening hours Tues to Fri 5.00pm to 10.30pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk         
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